Notice of Development of Rulemaking
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Division of Environmental Health
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64E-3.0034
Specialty Technologists

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: To repeal references to magnetic resonance (MR) practice standards.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: The certification of magnetic resonance (MR) imaging technologists was repealed in 2016. However, one reference to MR practice standards remains in Florida Administrative Code Rule 64E-3.0034(2)(a)2. This proposed change would delete that reference.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 381.0034, 468.302, 468.303, FS.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 381.0034, 468.304, 468.302(2)(h), (3)(d), (g), (i), FS.

IF REQUESTED IN WRITING AND NOT DEEMED UNNECESSARY BY THE AGENCY HEAD, A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE NOTICED IN THE NEXT AVAILABLE FLORIDA ADMINISTRATIVE REGISTER.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Brenda Andrews, Radiologic Technology Certification, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C85, Tallahassee, FL 32399-3285, (850)245-4910 or mqa.rad-tech@FLHealth.gov.
THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS AVAILABLE AT NO CHARGE FROM THE CONTACT PERSON LISTED ABOVE.
